Maine Continuum of Care Full Membership Meeting
March 20, 2025

Members: Dean Klein, Awa Conteh, Andrew Lardie, Nicole Frydrych, Johnnie Walker, Kim MacDonald, Shirley Caron, Rich Romero, Megan Parks, Katie Holzwarth, Donna Alger, Kathryn Parker, Jennifer Stasio, Diane Small, Florence Kaleebi, Jeff Cosgrove-Cook, Wes Phinney, Antonio Giarratano, Dan Hodgkins, Mike Merrill, Alison Small, Allie Leveille, Anna Phillips (Dignity First), Michelle Baldwin, Beth Aspinall, Beverly Hubbard, Boyd Kronholm, Lauren Charron, Cheryl Harkins, Chris Bicknell, Cullen Ryan, Diane Small, Virginia Dill, Donna Alger, Donna Kelley, Katie Spencer White, Elaine Grade, Emily Flinkstrom, Emily Richards, Evan Gagnon, Sean Fitzpatrick, Gerald Botta, Jace Farris, Jaime Merrill, Jason Goodrich, Jen Gunderman, Jennifer Weatherbee, Jessica Lincoln, Jessica Sanfasin, Johnnie Walker, Julia Kimball, Kari Bradstreet, Ken Capron, Kristen Jiorle, Kristine Lausier, Laura Briggs, Leanne Pomeroy, Karen Martin, Matt Barry, Kristen McAuley, Melissa McEntee, Nicole Cohen, Noelle Coyne, Norman Maze, Alice Preble, Rebekah Paredes, River Lane, Shelby Wilson, Betty St. Hilaire, Susan Giambalvo, Tatiana Nirza, Tracy Allen, Vickey Merrill, Sara Wade, Shawnna (YAB), Zachary Moore. 
MaineHousing Representatives: Lauren Bustard, Kelly Watson, Tara Hembree, Scott Tibbitts, Stephanie Bailey, Mike Shaughnessy, April Reed, Scott Thistle, Amy Holland

1. Welcome, Adoption of Minutes & Moment of Silence                    
 A moment of silence was observed for all those who have passed away while unhoused.
- Mike Merrill introduced a motion to approve minutes from February 2025, Dan Hodgkins seconded. There was no discussion. No one abstained. No adjustments or changes. The minutes were unanimously approved as written.

The Maine Continuum of Care Full Membership Meeting on March 20, 2025, covered several key updates:

2. Governance Restructure Progress
· Greg Payne was selected as the new board chairman, with a transition expected by May-June 2025. 
· The nominating committee is in place, with over 50 individuals having submitted their names for consideration.
· The Board transition timeline is discussed, with final decisions expected by mid-April and a formal transition by May-June.
3. Restructuring of Board Committees
· The Board is consolidating 18 committees to align efforts and improve resources. 
· Restructure of committees to align with the new governance for more effective CoC Operations.
· The new committee structure will be in place by the time the new Board of Directors is launched.
4. HMIS Update
· MaineHousing is stepping down as the HMIS Lead Agency by the end of 2025. 
i. A survey was sent out to gather input regarding future needs. 





5. HUD Funding and Contingency Planning
· Potential HUD funding reductions and the impact on the COC.
· Discussion on lack of renewal funding for grants and changes in data collection standards.
· Highlights the importance of the board being well-informed about funding and capacity.
6. Loss of Tier 2 Funding
· Concerns raised about the loss of tier two funding and its impact on services.
· Confirmed loss of over $4 million in HUD TA Contracts.
· Discussion on the importance of maintaining some level of technical assistance.
7. Positive Updates and Final Remarks
· Positive update on the gaps and needs analysis of RFP and the new Maine Homeless Planning website.
· Final stages of the website replacement, and soft launch goal of April 1st, 2025. 


*More details about Maine Homeless Planning Website, see below: 

The Maine Homeless Planning website redesign is almost ready for launch.  We will be doing a soft launch of the site on April 1, 2025, conducting some final tests to the functionality.  

We would like to encourage public traffic to the site beginning Friday April 4th, 2025.  At that time, please go to www.mainehomelessplanning.org and subscribe to the site by clicking the Subscribe via Email button on the bottom of the page. IMPORTANT – previous subscriptions will not transfer over, so please re-subscribe on the new site even if you are currently receiving notifications from MHP.
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Please note there are many moving parts in the homeless response system, and you can expect to see areas that will be expanded upon in the future.  If you would like to provide feedback about the site, please use the Contact Us page to send along your thoughts and ideas.
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Maine Homeless Planning
26 Edison Drive

Augusta, ME 04330
207-626-4600

Subscribe via Em

Get the latest news, research and event updates
straight to your mailbox.




